Friday 19th September 2025 Autumn Term Issue 3

### Letter from the Head



Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you are all well.

We will be releasing time and date options next week for the forthcoming parent consultation week in October. If for whatever reason, the dates and times do not work with you, please let us know and we will accommodate. We will ensure that a suitable time is available for you to come and talk about your child.

We have been tweaking a few things again this year, and I thought it would be nice for you all to know what we are working on as a school. Despite achieving above national levels for attainment again this year, we always want to improve and reflect upon our provision here at Lanner. So, one of the areas of the curriculum we will be looking at is oracy. I may have mentioned this in the past, but being able to communicate appropriately and articulately, is such an important life skill. It is something we invest a lot of time in at here in Lanner so hopefully we can share some more information with you when we meet you at Parent Consultation.

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend and look forward to seeing you all on Monday morning.

Have a great weekend

Kind regards

Kieran Walsh

## Lannergrams

### Well done to everyone who received a Lannergram this week:

Y1: Ella-Mae, Arthur, Rowan

Y2: Dania, Teddy N, Orla

Y3: Charlotte, Ivy, Thomas

Y4: Thomas, Ziva, Tobias

Y5: Henry, Kiara, Marcus

Y6: Yavanna, Miles, Makayla



### Dates for your diary

- Monday 6th October Individual photos
- **W/C 13th October**—Parental consultation—more information to follow.
- Friday 24th October Inset Day
- Monday 27th—Friday 31st October Half term
- Monday 3rd November Inset day
- Monday 22nd December—Friday 2nd
  January —Christmas Holidays

Our word of the week is - edible

Definition — able to be eaten as food; safe.

The cake is edible but the candles are not.

Please try and use this word as much as you can with your child.

Dear Parents and Carers,

As Safeguarding lead, I'd like to share a virtual Parent/Carer information session with you which is scheduled for Wednesday 1st October 2025 – 4pm – 4.45pm.

**Focus:** Online Safety Briefing - this session will cover all aspects of children's online lives and will cover the risks associated, the latest trends and data and guidance on how you can support their online lives.

The link to access this session will be sent to you **one week before the event** (via Class Dojo) for you to watch.

If you have any questions, then please do just let the school office know.

Kind regards,

Mrs Merrifield

In partnership with Knowsley CLCs, all parent/carers are invited to an:



#### **School Library**



A reminder of the library open times:

Tuesday—12.30-1.00pm

Wednesday & Thursday —12.00 –1.00pm

Friday-12.30-1.00pm





#### School applications—September 2026





The online application system is open and detailed information about the admissions process is available online at <a href="https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions">www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions</a> or on request from the School Admissions Team.

We would like to stress the importance of naming more than one preference. Naming only one, will not give you less chance of securing a place at your preferred school. We would also like to mention that, not apply on time your preferred school/s may already be full.

Please check your eligibility for Home to School Travel Assistance before naming your preferences (<a href="https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schooltransport">www.cornwall.gov.uk/schooltransport</a>).

If you require any additional support, please speak to the school office, or contact the School Admissions Team (Contact the Schools Admissions Team - Cornwall Council or 0300 1234 101).

Please note that parents/carers of children with an EHC Plan do not need to apply – they will be contacted by the Statutory SEN Service in the autumn term.

